

City of Long Beach

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #: 15-0406 Version: 1 Name: DS - Nomination of Cultural Heritage Trustee

Type:Agenda ItemStatus:ApprovedFile created:4/27/2015In control:City CouncilOn agenda:5/12/2015Final action:5/12/2015

Title: Recommendation to receive and file the Cultural Heritage Commission Minutes of April 13, 2015, for

the nomination of Richard D'Amato to serve on the Board of Trustees of the Long Beach Navy

Memorial Heritage Association. (Citywide)

Sponsors: Development Services

Indexes: Minutes

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. 051215-C-4sr&att.pdf

Date	Ver.	Action By	Action	Result
5/12/2015	1	City Council	approve recommendation	Pass

Recommendation to receive and file the Cultural Heritage Commission Minutes of April 13, 2015, for the nomination of Richard D'Amato to serve on the Board of Trustees of the Long Beach Navy Memorial Heritage Association. (Citywide)

On April 13, 2015, the Cultural Heritage Commission voted unanimously to approve Rick D'Amato, AlA, to serve on the Board of Trustees of the Long Beach Navy Memorial Heritage Association (LBNMHA). The Cultural Heritage Commission is responsible for appointing three of the nine members to the Board of Trustees of the Association, with confirmation of their appointment by City Council. Mr. D'Amato is being appointed to fill a vacancy on the Board due to the resignation of Mr. William Wynne (Exhibit A - Navy Memorial Heritage Association Letter).

When the Long Beach Naval Station and Shipyard was demolished, a mitigation measure was established to address the loss of this historic resource. A part of the mitigation measure was to establish the Long Beach Heritage Fund, consisting of 4.5 million dollars to be deposited as a dedicated fund within the California Heritage Fund of the State of California. The purpose of the fund is to support the identification, evaluation, preservation, rehabilitation, restoration, and interpretation of historical resources within the municipal boundaries of the City.

The LBNMHA Board of Trustees administers the fund. Other organizations that participate in the administration of the fund include the Historical Society of Long Beach (two members), Long Beach Heritage (two members), the Wilmore City Heritage Association (two members) and the Cultural Heritage Commission (three members). The agreement stipulates that the Cultural Heritage Commission shall have three trustees that are approved by the City Council. The term is for a three-year period. The Commission, by a 7-0 vote, has approved

File #: 15-0406, Version: 1

Mr. Richard D'Amato to replace Mr. Wynne (Exhibit B - Cultural Heritage Commission Minutes of April 13, 2015). Mr. D'Amato's resume is attached (Exhibit C - Resume of Richard D'Amato, AIA).

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Vu on April 28, 2015 and by Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on April 29, 2015.

City Council action is required to ratify the Cultural Heritage Commission selection.

There is no fiscal or local job impact as a result of the recommended action.

Approve recommendation.

AMY J. BODEK, AICP DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

APPROVED:

PATRICK H. WEST CITY MANAGER